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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
January 4, 2018
DCVB Offices

Present:  S. Kowaluk, P. Smith, C. Rose, D. Lee, B. Miller, 
Absent:  C. Baldridge
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Sondra made a motion to approve the December 2017 Meeting Minutes. Becky seconded. All approved.
· Staff will contact the City of Dublin Finance Department to get additional information on bed tax allocation as part of Bridge Street District.
· Scott to ask Frank Willson to approach Tim Lecklider to determine his interest as a future Board Member.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of December Meeting Minutes – Phil welcomed the group to the January Executive Committee Meeting. Sondra made a motion to approve the December 2017 Meeting Minutes. Becky seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of October totaled $541,650 an increase of 3.18 percent from 2016 and a 1.23 percent increase vs. the YTD budget of $535,000. The City informed the Bureau that it will receive 25% of the bed tax from the new AC Marriott and Home2 Suites (as part of the Bridge Street District). The Bureau receives 35% of the bed tax from the other hotels in Dublin. Scott estimated the loss of revenue would equate to approximately $60,000 annually. Scott believed the ordinance passed by Council in November 2015 to increase the Bureau’s bed tax revenue did not distinguish between Bridge Street District and the other hotels nor does the Development Agreement between the City and Crawford Hoying. Staff will contact the City to get additional information and will report back to the Executive Committee on the results.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after December is $273,329.38 Account receivables total $3,200 due to the 2018 Destination Guide partners. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $183,000.
c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through December, total expenses year-to-date stand at 37.4 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 51.4 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. DMAI National Study Results – Scott shared results from the Destination International’s annual survey of worldwide DMOs. The survey provided comparison data among organizations with similar budgets.
b. Mid-Year Results – Staff presented mid-year results from the 2017-18 Sales and Marketing Plan. The results-to-date include:
	Organizational Measurements


	Goal increase vs. 2016-17
	Mid-Year 

Results

	Increase unique website visits to www.visitdublinohio.com.


	20 Percent

(150,000 visits)
	60,570 Visits

(40% of Goal)

	Increase Partnership Program revenue.


	10 Percent

($70,000)
	$68,650

(98% of Goal)

	Secure partnership retention rate of the current 55 partners.


	93 Percent
	Lost 13 Partners

Gained 13 Partners

(GOAL NOT ACHIEVED)

	Increase social media reach for Facebook.


	15 percent increase
 (1.5 million impressions)  
	1.8 Million Impressions

(GOAL ACHIEVED)

	Increase referral traffic to website from social media channels.


	20 percent increase
 (14,000 sessions)
	11,826 Sessions

(84% of Goal)

	Generate new, confirmed room nights.


	 5,500 Room Nights
	2,401 Room Nights

(44% of Goal)

	Generate qualified leads.


	 150 Leads
	79 Leads

(53% of Goal)

	Generate impressions through earned media.


	15 Percent

(7 Million Impressions)
	534,581 Impressions

(7% of Goal)

	Generate impressions in key regional, feeder markets


	60 Percent 

(4 million)
	Regional Campaign to be Launched in April


Scott noted that staff would like to enlist some outside support to assist with generating earned media (i.e. print placements, blogs, etc.) to help meet that goal by the end of the year. This type of work takes a lot of time and contacts and is best accomplished with outside help. Staff is searching for a Public Relations Firm to assist in the next few months. There will be no additional monies needed and any additional expense will come from the Regional Marketing budget line item.
c. FY19 Board of Directors – There will be two openings on the DCVB Board of Directors in July for FY19. Sondra Kowaluk (at-large) and Becky Miller (hotel representative from the Embassy Suites) will both term out. Scott will work in the coming months with the Dublin Hotel General Managers to determine the Hotel Representative replacement for Becky (Tim Wolfe with the Marriott NW is the other hotel representative). The Committee discussed options for replacing Sondra. One of the names discussed was former Dublin City Council Member Tim Lecklider. Scott to ask Frank Willson to approach Tim Lecklider to determine his interest as a future Board Member. 
d. 2019-22 Strategic Plan – Phil updated the group on the Board’s 2019-2021 Strategic Plan. The Board and Staff will be receiving an online survey next week and the Board Retreat will take place on February 13 from 2 – 5 p.m. at Brick House Blue. Scott will also distribute the current Strategic Plan.
e. City Council Update – The Bureau will provide an update to Dublin City Council on Monday, January 22. A memo from the Bureau will be provided in Council’s Packet and the Annual Report video will be shown.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Annual Report Video – The Bureau released its annual report video that also served as a background piece to tout the importance of the Dublin travel and tourism industry. The video has received rave reviews already and total views will be tracked via YouTube.
b. Celtic Cocktail Trail – The Celtic Cocktail Trail has been launched. Staff showed the committee the passport and shirt with all participating restaurant stops and Celtic offerings. All participating restaurants will offer an Irish-themed cocktail to be available to any trail participants. (Irish mule, Green Martini, Celtic Cosmo, etc.)  Each restaurant will receive a branded stamp that your staff will use to stamp the customer’s passport once they purchase a Celtic Cocktail. After completing the trail, the Bureau will award participants with a tee-shirt and branded, green cocktail shaker and possible other prizes. There are 11 local restaurants participating in the Trail, including RAM, VASO, Dublin Village Tavern, Matt the Millers, Tuccis, Bogey Inn, The Pint Room, 101 Beer Kitchen, J. Liu, Mezzo and Pins Mechanical.
c. Downtown Dublin Campaign – The inaugural Advertising Campaign funded collaboratively by the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance was a huge success. The campaign included print ads in Dublin Villager, Upper Arlington News, Olentangy Valley News, Worthington News and in the December issue of Dublin Life with the theme of “Opposites Attract.” Several bloggers were in town over the past week as well touting about the destination during the holidays. Final results of the campaign will be available next week. 
d. 30th Anniversary – Staff is proposing a celebration of the Bureau’s 30th Anniversary as part of its annual Dublin Irish Festival kickoff event held before the 5k run in Downtown Dublin.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, February 1, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 12, Noon, Ohio University

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
